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Summer is finally here and so is the hot, hot weather.  I remember what 
seems like a few weeks ago we were complaining about the cold weather.  
So we will take the hot temperatures and enjoy summertime! 
A few weeks ago our club held our annual luau at Showtime Lounge and 
actually most of Country Club Lanes.  Yes, this is just what we did.  Thanks to 
our Showtime family, Tony, Robin, Kelle, Niki, Luke, and Stephanie,  

Country Club Lanes was closed for bowling so we could transform 80% of the building into 
a great place to hold a luau.  Many had doubts this could be done, but once the decision 
was made to give it a try, members began working on great decorations, then gathered at 
Country Club Lanes to put it all together – before long it was ready for a great party.  
Robin prepared all the food and her entire family worked the entire night to make sure 
we were having a wonderful night.  Evelyn Turner and Kim Sellars co-chaired the event 
and did a great job for all of us.  With the extra space we were able to have two separate 
dance floors and two DJs – Rick Turner and Chigger Woods.  When all was said and done, 
we had sold 393 tickets.  It was a wonderful party and we were so happy to have shag 
friends attending from all sister clubs in our coalition.  Thanks goes out to all the club 
members who gave of their time to make the decorations and to those who worked 
getting things ready, worked the doors, baked desserts, or did anything that made this 
luau a success.  It was a great party and from all the compliments, everyone had a 
wonderful time. 

Speaking of our Showtime family, Stephanie who worked the entire night at the luau, 
gave birth to our second Showtime baby, baby Max, the following Wednesday.  Baby Max 
is the son of Tony and Stephanie and is now at home and I am told looks just like his dad.     
We are planning our Special Olympics Golf outing at Indian Valley.  Stephen Stearns and 
Chuck Upchurch are co-chairing this event.  Please check this newsletter for more details 
and I hope you will keep in mind this is a fund raiser to raise money for special needs 
athletic in Alamance County. If you do not plan to play golf, please consider being a 
sponsor or signing up to help work the event.   

Your officers and board members are currently working on giving our membership a 
membership appreciation party in a month or so.  More details will be provided when 
they become available.  WE do this because we do appreciate our members and want to 
have a party that hopefully many will be able to attend. 

SOS is just around the corner – please see Edith to purchase a Fun Monday ticket.  These 
tickets are $10.00 which, to some, may sound like a lot of money for a ticket.  Please keep 
in mind, Fun Sunday and Fun Monday entertainment events are free of charge.  But the 
lineup of bands for both days is costly – when you buy a ticket, you are making a 
contribution toward the great entertainment you enjoy.  In addition to helping with this 
expense, you purchase a chance of winning cash money and helping our club in two ways, 
getting our booth free and perhaps a cash prize if our club sells the most tickets.  So 
please buy a ticket. 

Enjoy your summer, be safe when traveling, come to Showtime when in town, and please 
remember to keep our members in need in your prayers.  NOW GO AND DO WELL. 

Joan Kimbro 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 

Dianne Neese 
336-228-7203 

Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 
336-228-6126 

bsell3631@aol.com 

Mike Wilson 
336-260-3796 

wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

Sunshine News 
• Allen Roney had surgery to remove three blood clots from his leg.  He is 

doing fine. 
• Lee Neese’s brother-in-law passed Bob Miller away May 26. 

• Janice Goldston had a hip replacement and entered Edgewood for 
physical therapy. 

• Bill Allred had a heart catheterization which indicated an 80% blockage 
requiring a stint. 

• Susan McKinney’s mother was in the hospital. 

• Eddie Finch’s mother had open heart surgery. 

• Larry Hursey damaged both feet and has been in a lot of pain.  He expects 
a full recovery but has been confined for several weeks. 

• Peggy Lashley had surgery to repair a rotator cuff. 

• Gloria Thompson’s 82 year old mother had a major heart attack.  They 
need to do open heart surgery but aren‘t sure she is strong enough.  
Gloria then took a fall at work and was transported to the hospital.  She 
had several bad injuries and is in a lot of pain. 

• Showtime’s Anthony and Stephanie have a new baby son - Max. 

• Jesse Justice was able to have the hernia surgery and is home feeling 
better already. 

• Gail Paschal has a new grandson. 

• Congratulations to Showtime’s Kelle and Luke who became engaged 
following the Luau party. 

Please keep these members in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

Charles Lindley 7/1 
Tammy Rohrer 7/2 
Brenda Morris 7/3 
Bob Bason 7/5 
Luke Coble 7/7 
Rickey McPherson 7/9 
Stephanie Bullins 7/12 
Clay Parker 7/12 
Glenn Miller  7/14 
Rick (ORT) Turner 7/14 
Sara Turner 7/14 
Sharon Russ 7/15 
Karen Boone 7/16 
Sharon Finch 7/16 
Donna Freeman 7/16 
Ronnie McMannen 7/16 
Penny Rice 7/17 
Kathy Richardson 7/17 
Bob Maccia 7/18 
Jimmy McCubbins 7/18 
Tammy McDole 7/18 
Linda Weaver 7/18 
Janice McSherry 7/19 
Peggy Childress 7/21 
Kurt Lankford 7/21 
Joe Hopper 7/22 
Patrice Baldwin 7/24 
Diane Von Gerichten 7/30 

Burlington Shag Club has won CBMAs (“Cammy Award”) 

for the last two years for our Meals on Wheels event.  Have 

you ever wondered about the Cammy Awards?  You can get 

more information at http://www.cammy.org/info.html.  

Some quick facts: 

• There are three (3) levels of membership 

• All membership levels exercise voting privileges in all 

Cammy categories 

• Semi-annual newsletter included 

• DEADLINE TO JOIN AND BE ELIGIBLE TO 

VOTE IS SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

As one of the largest clubs in the ACSC, our members 

should be involved in the CBMA – many Burlington Shag 

Club members already are!  If you would like more 

information and no access to a PC, please contact me at 

336-228-6126.  I will be glad to forward any information to 

you from their website.  What a great opportunity to 

expand ourselves into the beach music lifestyle and take 

part in one of the biggest nights in the shag world!  

 -- Kim Sellars 
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Oh my goodness, where do I start!  A completely new venue, a new staff to work with, new 
ideas to put forth, etc… and what happened…. A HUGE SUCCESS!!   When Tony 
approached us early in the year and told us he wanted an opportunity to host our annual 
luau at the bowling alley, there were some skeptics (how in the world are they going to 
convert a bowling alley into a party venue?).  Members voted to give it a chance and wow, 
we are really glad we did.  The staff at Country Club Lanes did so much work to 
accommodate us and did a fantastic job.  Our first Thank You goes to all of them.   

We were so proud to host 393 people for our luau party and getting that many people in 
the door, checked in, and through the line was a real task.  Thank you Lorna Shively for 
chairing this duty.   Even before the guests got inside to the party, they were treated to a lei 
at the front door.  Thanks to Edith for chairing that fun duty.  We fed 340 for a delicious 
BBQ dinner. Thank you to Robin and her staff for preparing such good food for us. Thank 
you Polly Fox for chairing the serving line which went smoothly in both rooms.   Oh, that 
dessert table looked so good – thanks to Betty and Jake Caviness for heading up that duty.   
The seating arrangement that CB configured worked really well in both the front room and 
in the lounge (good job CB, thank you).  Thanks for Danny Shelton for making 
arrangements for table/chairs rental.  While it was a bit warm in the lounge, it was really 
comfortable in the front room because of the open space.  Thank you to Chigger Woods 
and to Rick Turner for providing great music and keeping the dance floors full the entire 
night.  Our “entertainment” featured Russ Riley singing Mini-Foo-Foo, with the assistance 
of Gary Crawford, Dallas Crawford, CB Kimbro, and Tony Valenzuela as Mini-Foo-Foo 
strippers.  I’m not sure that beautiful is the word to describe them; struggling with the 
word lovely, so let’s just say they were interesting looking!  After that performance, Chigger 
joined Russ to treat the crowd with “Bring Your Own Money With You”.   

Later in the evening, door prizes were drawn, the beach buggy winner was drawn, and 
the 50/50 was drawn with $561 to the winner (a guest from High Point).  Thank you to 
Teresa Upchurch for taking care of door prizes, to Sissy Tillman for the beach buggy 
work, and to Jesse Justice (with a lot of help from Jonnie Ellington) for all the 50/50 sales 
during the night.   

The venue was decorated with festive and colorful table decorations, ceiling hangings, 
and wall decor.  I would like to thank all those girls who came to workshop every week to 
help make all those pretty things and to volunteers who came out of Friday and Saturday 
to help get everything in place.  Thanks to Kurt Lankford for letting us use his garage as 
workshop space.  Thank you Kim Sellars for the flyer and other computer duties and 
thanks to Joan Kimbro for promotions.  Thanks to Stephen Stearns who provided the 
shuttle and that was appreciated by guests. 

It was very much a successful and fun party.  We heard lots of compliments all night 
long, especially from guests telling us what a friendly club we have.  I am so proud of that 
and thank all our members for being such wonderful hosts.  Thank you to Kim, Baxter, 
Sissy, and Rick for being co-chairs.  It was a major undertaking and again, our club did a 
fantastic job.  
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BSC Business Meeting 6/20/14 
Members Present: 

Debra Burnham Joe Davis Mary Gregory Joan Kimbro George McSherry Darlene Oakley Cindy Swiggett 

Rich Burnham Sandy Davis Ronnie Gregory Kurt Lankford Janice McSherry Penny Rice Sissy Tillman 

Betty Caviness Allen Duvall Betty Honeycutt David Lassiter  Dianne Neese Lorna Shively    Evelyn Turner 

Jake Caviness Lucy Duvall Gail Jordan Shelly Lassiter     Lee Neese Judy Smith Steve Williamson 

Amy Crawford Doug Foley Larry Jordan Edith Loy    Jack Oakley Rhonda Summers Mike Wilson 

Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:01PM. 
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to our June business meeting. 
Secretary’s Report:   Per Lorna, we currently have 318 members.    Evelyn Turner made a motion to accept the May business meeting minutes 
and Betty Honeycutt seconded.   All approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:   Amy presented the YTD balance sheets as of 6/20/14.   Our current balance is $13,799.62.  She reviewed the debits and 
credits and asked for questions.   There were none.   Sandy Davis made a motion to accept this report and Larry Jordan seconded.   All approved.  
Birthdays:   Lorna announced all of members with June Birthdays.  
Sunshine Report:  Penny Rice stated that: Allen Roney had surgery to remove three blood clots from his leg.  He is doing fine.  Lee Neese’s 
brother-in-law passed Bob Miller away May 26.  Janice Goldston had a hip replacement and entered Edgewood for physical therapy.  Bill Allred had 
a heart catheterization which indicated an 80% blockage requiring a stint.  Susan McKinney’s mother was in the hospital.  Eddie Finch’s mother had 
open heart surgery.   Larry Hursey damaged both feet and has been in a lot of pain.  He expects a full recovery but has been confined for several 
weeks.  Peggy Lashley had surgery to repair a rotator cuff.  Gloria Thompson’s 82 year old mother had a major heart attack.  They need to do open 
heart surgery but aren‘t sure she is strong enough.  Gloria then took a fall at work and was transported to the hospital.  She had several bad injuries 
and is in a lot of pain.  Showtime’s Anthony and Stephanie have a new baby son - Max.  Jesse Justice was able to have the hernia surgery and is 
home feeling better already.  Gail Paschal has a new grandson.  Congratulations to Showtime’s Kelle and Luke who became engaged following the 
Luau party. 
Fun Monday:  Edith said that We still have a lot of Fun Monday tickets to sell.   If we can sell at least 100, we get out Fun Monday booth rental 
back.   We need to support this event as it helps to pay for the bands for the Fall SOS.  1st place is $7500.00, 2nd is $2000.00, 3rd is $1000.00, 4th 
$500.00 and 5th is $250.00.  Please see Edith after the meeting if you want a ticket or want to help sell them.  
SOS Cards:   Edith also had 10 more SOS cards, of which 7 are sold, leaving only 3.  They are $30.00 now, but will be $35.00 at the beach.   
Board of Directors meeting:  Per Edith, last meeting was held on 5/15/14.  The BOD discussed MOW and getting a chairperson for Fun Monday.  
We also discussed the by-laws.  The next BOD meeting is tonight, right after tonight’s business meeting.   
Bowling Tournament:  Evelyn Turner stated that we had another successful bowling event.   We had 37 bowlers and quite a few members came to 
watch.  We mad $248.00 for the club.   We will look into having another one in early November.   The winning team consisted of Luke Coble, Doug 
Foley, Mary Shelton and Gail Copeland. 
Luau:   Evelyn announced that it was a success again this year, with approximately 393 in attendance.  The new venue at Country Club Lanes 
worked out really well and people loved the two DJs and dance floors.   Folks wanted to know “how you could turn a bowling alley into a party 
venue?”  Robin’s food was great and everyone enjoyed it.  Evelyn thanked everyone who helped out on the decorations and those who came out 
week after week to help.   Our club budget was $5000.00 and we didn’t need to touch that allocation.   We still made a profit of $1536.00 for the club.    
July 4th:  There will be NO DJ that night.  
ACSC Meeting:  Joan and CB Kimbro will be attending the Summer Workshop/ACSC Meeting in Augusta, GA from 7/11-7/13.  This is open to all 
who want to attend.   Tickets for the event only are $65.00 through 6/23/14 and then they go up to $75.00.  Rooms are charged separately.   
Special Olympics Golf Tournament:  Evelyn reported that this is scheduled for 8/9/14 at Indian Valley.  Tee-time is set for 9:00 AM.  The cost is 
$60.00 per person ($240.00 per team).   Checks should be made out to the Special Olympics of NC and can be sent to the shag club or Stephen 
Stearns.   She has flyers and sponsor letters.  
MOW:  We have booked Coastline for the 2/14/15 event.  The contract has been received.  Stephen is already working on the details.   
Club Website:  Mary Gregory made a presentation on the website and handed out flyers about the usage of the site.  We are paying $24.95 every 
two years for the domain name.   The web site itself costs us $10395 per month.  Please get info to her as quickly as possible and she will try to get 
it posted on the site within 24 hours.   After some questions answered, Mary reaffirmed that this is the club’s website, not hers.  This is a place that 
we can get information on our club, other clubs can get info on BSC and also links to other sites/clubs.  She also asked that committee 
chairs/officers get information, photos, flyers, etc. for her to post.  She promises that she is very approachable.  On the question about this not being 
compatible with smart phones (photos), she has changed the software that she was using for loading these and it is now working with the smart 
phones.  She also asked that if you want to see something on the site, she is open to suggestions.  Joan asked that anyone who wants to help with 
the site or work on upgrades/changes to let Mary know that they are willing to help.  
Club Historical Information:  Gail Jordan, our club historian, stated that she has many scrapbooks from over the years that she has been doing 
this and that they are at her house, but no one gets to see them there.   Should she bring them out to the club or to special events to have them on 
display for those wanting to view them?  It was suggested that we might want to put some of this on the website under a “history of the club” section.   
Joan reminded everyone that in 2015 we will celebrate our club’s 30th anniversary.  We will be looking into ways of using/displaying this information 
that Gail has spent so much time compiling for us.   Joan went ahead and issued a challenge to come up with ways to celebrate our 30th 
anniversary.  
50/50:  Mike Wilson won $28.00 
Next Business meeting is July 18th. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM 
Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 
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TREASURY REPORT – AS OF 6/20/14 
SUBMITTED BY AMY LYNN CRAWFORD 

Starting Balance 5/16/14   $ 13,124.28 
Luau Pre-Sales 2,670.00 
Luau Door Sales 1,140.00 
Luau Buggy Raffle 730.00 
50/50 Luau 561.00 
Return of Luau Startup Cash 500.00 
Bowling  470.00 
Return Jun-Oct Storage (lost check) 258.00 
Tshirt Sales 86.00 
50/50  31.00 
Membership   20.00 
Total Deposits   $6,466.00 
Country Club Lanes Luau  2,400.00 
Luau Expenses 1,096.11   
DJs 800.00  
Luau Startup Cash  500.00  
Office Depot 266.28  
Storage Building Jun-Oct 258.00 
Country Club Lanes Bowling 222.00 
Storage Building – May 84.18 
T-shirts 83.00 
Beach Buggy Raffle Supplies 81.09  
Total Expenses   $5,790.66  
 

Ending Balance 6/20/14   $ 13,799.62  

 
Fun Monday Tickets & SOS Cards 

 
Edith Loy is in charge of distributing packs of Fun Monday tickets and 
selling SOS cards through the club.  Please contact her and get Fun 
Monday tickets to sell. Here are the cash prizes that will be given away 
this year – the winners will be drawn from the tickets sold to 
individuals. You buy lottery tickets with a slight chance to win – trust 
me – you have a better chance of winning here, plus you do get 
something in return if you attend. 

1st ticket $7,500.00 
2nd ticket $2,000.00 
3rd ticket $1,000.00 
4th ticket $ 500.00 
5th ticket $ 250.00 

Also, a cash prize will be given to the club who sells the most tickets. 
We are a large club with many members – we should do well!  Try to 
sell at least five tickets and please make sure one of those tickets is 
purchased for yourself! Newsletter Deadline for 

the July issue is June 22nd.  

Please send any articles 

you want to be considered 

for publication by email to 

maxkim63@aol.com. 

BOD Minutes 
The Board of Directors met 
immediately after the June 
20th business meeting. The 
following topics were 
discussed: 
1. Fun Monday Booth 
2. Fall SOS Script Party  
3. Cube (for purchases) 
4. Membership Appreciation 

Party 
5. Annual Yard Sale 

-- Edith Loy 
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July 2014 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 
  

2 3 4 
 
 
 
NO DJ 

5 

6 7 
  
  

8 
  

9 10 11 
Showtime 
DJ Rick Turner 
ACSC Workshop   
Augusta, GA 
 

12 
ACSC Workshop   
Augusta, GA 

  

13 
ACSC Workshop   
Augusta, GA 

  
  

14 15 
  

16 
  

17 18 
Business 
Meeting 
DJ Roy Childress 

19 

20 21 22 23 24 
  
  

25 
Showtime 
DJ Mike Harding 

  

26 

27 28 
  
  

29 30 31     

Saturday night after the luau was over and everyone had 

gone home, our dear sweet Luke took Kelle to the center of 

the dance floor and dropped on one knee and asked her to 

be his wife.  He then presented her with the most beautiful 

diamond ring.  Our dear sweet Kelle was shaking from head 

to toe but managed to say "yes”!! 

Congratulations to Kelle and Luke, we all love you dearly! 
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Bobbie Scott 8/1 

Joe Davis 8/2 

Roy Glasgow 8/2 

Debra Burnham 8/3 

Kathy Shotwell 8/3 

Michelle Conner 8/5 

Martha Hopper 8/7 

Clyde O'Ferrell 8/7 

Edith Loy 8/9 

Steve Robinson 8/9 

Bill Lashley 8/10 

Michael Hunter 8/13 

Cynthia Swiggett 8/13 

Ed (CB) Weiss 8/13 

Ed Willis 8/14 

Lynda Justice 8/15 

Marsha Mathews 8/16 

Stephen Stearns 8/16 

Richard Winningham 8/16 

Charles Berry 8/17 

Joyce Thompson 8/17 

Chuck Stephenson 8/18 

Gail Jordan 8/19 

Jesse Justice 8/19 

Betty Burgess 8/20 

Buddy Whaley 8/21 

Ellen Dodson 8/22 

Caroline Davis 8/23 

Eddy Finch 8/23 

George McSherry 8/23 

Polly Fox 8/24 

Billie McFayden 8/24 

Neil Chaney 8/25 

Bernard Simber 8/26 

Donna Berry 8/27 

Jimmy Bare 8/28 

John Harris 8/28 

Brent Wilder 8/28 

Lynda Allred 8/29 

Becky McKee 8/29 

Bonnie Parker 8/31 

Birthdays 
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July 4 – Independence Day – NO DJ 

July 11 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

July 11-13th – ACSC Summer Workshop (see details in this newsletter) 

July 18 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am– DJ Roy Childress 

July 25 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

August 1 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 

August 8 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

August 15 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 
 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

August 22 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Betty Brown 

August 29 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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